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MEETING CALENDAR FOR NOVEMBER
Meetings are held the 2nd Thursday of each month at NW Volunteer Fire Department @ 6:30pm, unless otherwise noted.  The Fire Department is located behind Harris Baptist Church off of Center Street.

NOVEMBER 9th----“Design Lessons from English Gardens” will be the theme of the presentation by Marian St. Clair, garden feature writer of The Greenville News.  Ms. St. Clair will share with the participant’s elements of design that she has observed in England gardens, landscapes, etc. through many guided tours and will suggest ways to incorporate tips into your plans for English cottage gardens, mini-parks and other garden structures.  Be sure to bring lots of questions about color, plant selection, growth plans, and choices for the beginner or mature gardener.  This monthly meeting is open to the general community. Educational credit is available.  

NOVEMBER 16th---Board Meeting at 5:30pm at the Mall Office

DECEMBER 14th---Christmas Meeting—details to be announced at November Monthly Meeting.

PRESIDENTS CORNER---Jane Price
My Thanks to You


Since this is the month of Thanksgiving, I thought I would take this opportunity to thank all of you in Lakelands Master Gardener Association for the help that you have given me this year:


-James and Steve, my heroes, you know so much and are never too busy 


  to share your knowledge and give a helping hand.


-LMGA Board, James, Julee, Kris, Lauren, and Terri, who ignore all my 


 fumbling around during board meetings and always give me such good advice.


-Committee Chairs, Ann, Chris, Dot, Helen, Jeff, Jim, Lauren, Mike B., 


 Mike Mc., Patty B., Patty H., Salil, your tireless efforts getting your 


 committees going and keeping them running.


-Membership, whom I definitely could not leave out.  As I have watched you at


 our events, I know that some of you are truly “hiding your light under a bushel.”


-Interns:  Though I don’t know you well, I got a feeling that first class meeting 


  that you are going to be the best class yet; and I look forward to getting to know 


  you better.  


This has been a good year, and it could not have been done without all 

of you.  Lakelands Master Gardener Association has been such a blessing in my life because I have met so many wonderful people.  


As you sit down to your Thanksgiving table, know that in my heart I have thanksgiving for each and every one of you!
BOARD MEMBERS
President: Jane Price 227-8992 or derf007@greenwood.net
Vice President: Julee Marshall  998-3189 or patmarshall@bellsouth.net
Treasurer: Terri Mostiller 456-2664 or tmostiller@wesleycommons.org
Secretary: Kris Cheeseman  227-0492 or ewcheese@aol.com 

Past President: Lauren Boylston  229-6221 or LBoylston@earthlink.net
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CLEMSON EXTENSION AGENT CORNER—James Hodges  (jmhodge@clemson.edu or 942-8590 ex 116)
Tidbits of Advice from James, as seen in the “Lawn and Garden Tips” for Fall

Winter Cover Crops
By now, many of the spring and summer vegetables in the garden are fading away.  Portions of the garden or field not planted to fall crops should be planted to winter cover crops.  Crimson clover, winter peas or small grain will make excellent cover crops.  

The cover crops should be turned under about a month prior to planting next spring.  Residue from this year’s crop should be turned under as soon as harvest is complete.  This will help in eliminating a place for insects and diseases to over-winter.

Selecting a Christmas Tree
Early December is the time of year when homeowners are busy shopping for that perfect Christmas tree.  There are several things to keep in mind in selecting and caring for your Christmas tree.

· Try to get as fresh a tree as you possibly can.  Local Christmas tree farms in our area would be a good place to start, because you can choose and purchase your tree on the spot.

· If you buy your tree from a local store or roadside market, check for freshness.  Bounce a tree on the ground several times to observe needle shredding, or bend a lower branch downward to see if it springs back.

· After the tree is carried home, saw off about an inch at the base at an angle; this allows more surface area for water intake.

· If it’s not to be erected for a day or two, place in water out of the sun.  When it is to be put up, make a fresh cut.
· Keep your tree away from heat vents that could dry your tree out, thereby making it a fire hazard.

· By following a few common sense safety rules, your holiday will be much safer and enjoyable.

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT

You're invited to participate in a volunteer training for the Discover Carolina program at Lake Greenwood State Recreation Area on Saturday, November 11 from 2-4:30pm.

What is Discover Carolina?
Discover Carolina is an educational initiative of the South Carolina Park Service (www.discovercarolina.com).  The newly developed Discover Carolina at Lake Greenwood program enables teachers to bring their students (target grades 5-7) to the park to participate in aquatic ecology and watershed activities.

Why volunteer with Discover Carolina at Lake Greenwood?
Although the Discover Carolina program is teacher led, volunteers are needed to help facilitate program activities with visiting school groups.  Volunteers will be notified of upcoming programs (programs are generally held Monday-Thursday, 9am-1pm) and have the opportunity to assist with one or more programs as your schedule and interest permits.

What will the volunteer training cover?
Volunteers will receive curriculum materials and hands-on training in all of the program activities.  We will also familiarize volunteers with park facilities and program details.

If you are interested and available to attend the training on Saturday, November 11 at the Drummond Center (Lake Greenwood State Recreation Area) from 2-4:30pm, please RSVP by Friday, November 3.

If you are unable to attend the training but would like to become a volunteer please let me know.
Rebekah Guss
Reedy River Watershed Education Coordinator
phone: (864) 656-7136
mobile: (864) 508-0442
Master Gardener Class Work Schedule for November
November 7th Chair—Linda Halsey   Members---Ken and Betty Reece and Miriam Smith

November 14th   Chair---Jane Price   Members---Linda Kellam and Tommy O’Dell

November 16th--- Chair ---Mike Brown   Members---Jim Ridgeway and Julee Marshall

Remember!!!!  If you can’t make it, CALL THE CHAIR FOR YOUR NIGHT AND LET THEM KNOW!!!!!
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The following poem was submitted by Ken and Betty Reece.  It was written by their granddaughter
"TREETACULAR"
by Morgan Hindman
In my back yard there is a tree,
That is a lot of fun for my sisters and me.
When we play hide and seek, it is my hiding place,
It is up so high, it feels like outer space.
In Autumn, we shake it and watch the leaves fall,
It is much more fun than going to the Mall.
One day in early Spring, a robin built a nest,
We couldn't get too close; we were afraid to be a pest.
We watched the baby birds hatch, and when they flew away free,
They left the empty nest in our spectacular tree.
I hope it will live forever because of the joy it brings,
Our tree makes us happy; trees are very good things.
Morgan Hindman
Age 8, 3rd Grade
Buena Vista Elementary School
Greenville SC
RECIPE CORNER
Submitted by Glennis Cannon
As seen on the Paula Deen Show on the Food Network
Broccoli Salad
1 head broccoli 
6 to 8 slices cooked bacon, crumbled 
1/2 cup chopped red onion 
1/2 cup raisins, optional 
8 ounces sharp Cheddar, cut into very small chunks 
1 cup mayonnaise 
2 tablespoons white vinegar 
1/4 cup sugar 
1/2 cup halved cherry tomatoes 
Salt and freshly ground black pepper 

Trim off the large leaves from the broccoli stem. Remove the tough stalk at the end and wash broccoli head thoroughly. Cut the head into flowerets and the stem into bite-size pieces. Place in a large bowl. Add the crumbled bacon, onion, raisins if using, and cheese. In a small bowl, combine the remaining ingredients, stirring well. Add to broccoli mixture and toss gently.
____________________________________________________________________________________________________

A Review---The Michael Dirr Lecture at Lander University
Submitted by Lauren Boylston
For those of us lucky enough to attend this year’s lecture by Dr. Michael Dirr, it was a wonderful evening.  Dr. Dirr was here again this year to support and promote the Arboretum project at Lander.  He presented a lovely pictorial journey through many gorgeous gardens in Europe.  One can only imagine how enhanced a trip to these gardens might be with Dr. Dirr as your guide.  His insight, humor and knowledge made for a great romp.  The evening was complete for me when I won the silent bidding on a lovely Empress Queen Evergreen Dogwood.  I have yet to plant it but am filled with anticipation….already looking forward to spring and the lovely blooms I KNOW will appear.  You all must plan on coming to see it!   
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Dinosaur Melons

By Rick Wagner
Once, while on a business trip, I visited a quaint little specialty food shop.  The city had many specialty food shops geared to provide ethnic foods and new flavors and fragrances to affluent urbanites.


As one could expect, I found mounds of taro root, star fruit, and papayas. Plump scuppernongs beckoned from one side while the seductive perfume of ripe mangos lured me to the other. Finally, a small basket labeled “horned melons” captured my attention.


The melons in the basket looked more like refugees from the Jurassic era than melons. Covering the fist-sized melons were sharp, conical horns about a half-inch long and half an inch across the base.


A helpful sign stated, “Choose firm, ripe fruit that is yellow to orange in color“. An attractive pattern of green spots mottled the yellowish fruit at the base of each horn. I selected two firm, if somewhat intimidating looking fruits; possessing an orange tint at the blossom ends, fading to the yellow-green patterns toward the stems.


Three dollars and fifty cents apiece seemed like a lot to pay for such small fruit, but I, myself enjoy exploring new flavors and could not wait to get home to sample my prizes.


Most ripe melons give off a delicious aroma; a tantalizing hint of the flavor that is to come. There was no discernable fragrance from these little melons. They would not give up their secrets so easily. 


Mouth watering, I sliced one of the little melons in half and surveyed hundreds of tiny melon seeds lined symmetrically within a thin band of bright orange flesh.


Eagerly, I spooned out a mouthful of pulp and thrilled as the melon filled my senses. A familiar flavor exploded in my mouth. 

 
The melon tasted like a… like a… sunburned cucumber.


I had spent seven dollars for a couple of ugly, over-ripe prehistoric looking cucumbers.


My kids were equally curious about the strange little fruits and jumped up and down beside me, demanding spoonfuls for themselves.

They looked at each other in deep disappointment as they chewed their mouthfuls; then looked at me as if I played a cruel joke on them.


One bright young neighbor boy sprinkled a bit of sugar on his piece of the fruit then said, “Yuck!” as he spat the mouthful outside.


On a whim, I saved some of the seeds and was curious to see if I could grow horned melons. The seeds were in every way identical to cucumber seeds. I planted them along my fence, a few yards from the rest of my garden. I neglected however, to give the sprouting plants any of the water, plant food and care I gave the rest of my garden.

The horned melon plants thrived on my neglect and soon covered the chain-link fence with tough, prickly vines whose leaves were undistinguishable from the leaves of the other cucumbers in the garden. They grew vigorously competing for any resource around them.

Weeks later, dozens of cocklebur looking fruit were swelling triumphantly in the summer sun. 


“Ha!” I murmured, “If only I could get three dollars and fifty cents for each one of these!” Alas, that was not to be.


The horned melons grew very successfully and drew many comments from curious neighbors. They became a celebrated item in the neighborhood that year. The kids called them “dinosaur melons”.


One neighbor asked me for some of the melon seeds. Oddly, he would not tell me what he intended to do with them. A year passed and I had pretty much forgotten about the seeds I had given to him.


In the summer of the next year, the neighbor told me how, as a prank, he had mixed the horned melon seeds in with his father’s prized cucumber seeds. He recounted with great joy seeing his father and his father’s neighbors standing in the garden looking down at the ground. The old men spoke softly; pointed and solemnly shook their heads.

 
Seven bucks is a lot to pay for a couple of overripe cucumbers but not a lot to pay for a lot of fun. All things considered, the “dinosaur melons” were worth the price I paid for them.

NOVEMBER PUZZLE—Submitted by Judy Kelley
 

U O C W F G I F E T X L E L A    ACHILLEA
X K Q P S L N D M D Q S A N Y    CHRISTMASROSE
A C I N O R E V R S O V A T L    COLUMBINE
C O L U M B I N E R E T C F I    DAYLILY
V X Q W P J W D S N N K U O L    FOXGLOVE
Y D A I B A U A D A Y O O X Y    HOSTA
E R Q C Q M M E L D C W D G A    LANTANA
Y L A J H T R P A C C U Y L D    LAVENDER
F N C M S I S E A X R D O O D    PAMPAS
D N O I E G L R B S R G O V H    PEONY
Y T R E K S K L V Y G O N E O    ROSEMARY
Q H G T P R O V E R B E N A S    SEDUM
C H D V L D N R A A B V V B T    VERBENA
D I M X Q F D L O Y N S S V A    VERONICA
E D P U Q D V P V Y P J T P H    YUCCA
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DAVIDSON HORTICULTURAL SYMPOSIUM - March 5 - 6, 2007 

GREEN CHALLENGES: Gardening in Unexpected Places

Gardeners always face challenges.  Is it possible to find plants that create beauty and still function in sites that are too wet, too dry, or too harsh?  As we collect the “must have” plants and try to place them in our gardens, can we keep a cohesive design?  Can we create a garden to help solve problems such as storm water runoff?  Could public streetscapes such as curbs or medians be functional and attractive gardens?  Our speakers and society in general are finding ways of creating gardens in sites previously thought unusable.  These new techniques such as green roofs and rain gardens are expanding the definition of gardens in environmentally friendly cities and towns.  Our 23rd Davidson Horticultural Symposium will explore the challenges of gardening in unexpected places, from table tops to roof tops.

Speakers:

Jon Calabria coordinates the French Broad Watershed Training Center and teaches at North Carolina State University.  He is a Landscape Architect from the University of Georgia and his experience includes stream and wetland restoration, conservation master planning, greenway, park and recreation design.

Randy Clark has learned the art of bonsai from the best authorities and as a teacher strongly encourages his students to develop an individual approach to the art. “One must learn and understand when to apply the rules as well as when to bend them.  Bonsai is an art…and all art forms, by definition, are interpretive.”  For nine years he operated White Dragon Bonsai Studio out of his home in Minnesota.  In 1995 he relocated to North Carolina and now operates The Bonsai Learning Center in Charlotte.

Anna Haven Kiers is a landscape designer with a lifelong passion for green roofs.  As a masters student in landscape architecture at Berkeley she studied the ecological benefit of green roofs and wrote her thesis as a one stop reference for contemporary green roof information.  Haven now works as a part-time trainer for the non-profit organization Green Roofs for Healthy Cities and travels around the U.S. and Canada teaching “Green Roofs 101”.  She is also the Design Editor for the website www.Greenroofs.com .

Felder Rushing is a 10th generation Southern gardener who has written and photographed for innumerable garden magazines and fourteen gardening books, including his award winning Passalong Plants.  He lectures widely from coast to coast and his offbeat garden concepts have won awards around the country.

Roger Turner spent most of his professional life as an architect, but works mostly as a garden designer.  He lives in Cheltenham in Gloucestershire.  He is author of four books, the latest of which is Design in the Plant Collector’s Garden (2005).  He is an active member of the Hardy Plant Society, the British society for those interested in perennials, and was a founding committee member of the Gloucestershire branch of National Council for the Conservation of Plants and Gardens.



-------------------------------------------------------------------------

The Davidson Horticultural Symposium, sponsored by the Davidson Garden Club, has been held at Davidson College since 1984.  The symposium’s mission is to bring together a diverse audience of professional and amateur garden enthusiasts to learn about horticultural topics and issues, in a program designed to be inspirational as well as educational.

March 5-6, 2007

March 5
2:00 – 5:00 Davidson Garden Tour 



5:30 Book preview, informal conversation with speakers and cash bar 

6:30 Dinner and an evening panel discussion with our speakers

March 6
9:00-4:00 Lectures, lunch, afternoon sessions

Fees:

March 5 Reception and Dinner - $40



March 6 Lectures, Lunch, Afternoon Sessions $85

Location:
Davidson College, Davidson, North Carolina

Sponsored by the Davidson Garden Club

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION be sure to visit our web site at www.Davidsonsymposium.org  after November 1 or contact 



Susan Abbott



Davidson Horticultural Symposium



P.O. Box 898, Davidson, NC  28036



Phone (704)892-6281, email sugarden@aol.com
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We still need articles, recipes, and book reviews for our newsletter.  I have been thrilled with the response from our new interns!!!  A special thanks goes to Rick Wagner for contributing two months in a row.  I can only fill the newsletter when others help with content.  Don’t be shy.  Let me hear from you.  The deadline for the December newsletter will be November 20th.  Don’t delay!!  And remember that the December/January newsletters are combined.

Send all contributions for the next newsletter to:
LBoylston@earthlink.net
Looking forward to hearing from you.

Lakelands Master Gardeners

PO Box 49632

Greenwood, SC 29648






